
A MESSAGE FROM President Pat… 

Greetings Members and other Supporters of the East York 

Historical Society, 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support be it renewing your 

membership, new membership, just regularly attending the 

EYHS evening and afternoon meetings, your donations 

and loyal friendship...The East York Historical Society 

will continue to remind you of how important you are to 

this Society. Thank you. 

 

With your help we are looking forward to have an increase 

in our membership of 200+ EYHS Members on or by our 

next AGM on November 27, 2018. Please encourage 

others to become members of this great Society. The 

membership form can be found at the back of this 

Newsletter and at our meetings.   

 

Thanks to all who helped us Welcome the Grizzle Family 

at our EYHS General Meeting on the evening of January 

30, 2018 in "Celebration of Black History" on the late 

Judge Stanley G, Grizzle (1918-2016).  Mr. Stanley E. 

Grizzle, Miss Mosadi Brown & SISTEMA-Toronto were 

our Performer & Presenters.  Thanks!! Over 65 members 

and guests were in attendance and enjoyed an 

interesting and uplifting evening. The evening's minutes 

(secretary Jeff Brown…pg. 7). 

 

On the evening of March 27, 2018 General Meeting we 

will welcome our Main Presenter/Speaker: RICHARD 

FIENNES-CLINTON Topic:  TORONTO in the 1950's   

Our Opener will be the 2018 Agnes Macphail Speaking 

Contest Winner: Miss MAEVE PESTONJI...Grade 8, St. 

Anselm Catholic School.  Topic:  "ME TOO" - THE 

WORDS THAT CHANGED EVERYTHING"  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone is encouraged to bring a guest(s) to the meeting. 

Please wear your name tags so we can better acquaint 

ourselves with each other. 

 

Mrs. Carol Burtin Fripp is the 2018 Agnes Macphail 

Award Winner. Ceremony will be held on the evening 

of Saturday, March 24, 2018...pg. 2 

 

Hon. Alan Redway brief summary on the February 21, 

2018 Afternoon Discussion Meeting @ 2pm with 

Presenter/Speaker: Mr. Doug Gibson...pg 7 

 

The East York Historical Society Calendar dates for 

2018 and 2019 evening and afternoon meetings is now 

completed for your notation. Outreach List...pg.5 
 

My President’s Spotlight is Sandra McNamara…pg. 8 

 

The President's Message is written on International 

Women's Day. Congratulations to all women worldwide 

on this Special Day from the East York Historical Society. 

 

If you have not yet renewed your membership, please 

be reminded to do so at our next meeting/mail to 

address at back of this newsletter. There are also 

books, EYHS 35th Anniversary Pins and East York 

Flags for sale. Please make inquires from the treasurer 

Mr. Val Dodge. 
 

Sincerely  
 

 

Pancheta (Pat) Barnett 

President of the East York Historical Society 

 eyhs@eastyork.org   www.eastyork.org/eyhs.html 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volume 14   Issue 2  – March 2018 

JOIN US FOR OUR NEXT MEETING>>> 
 
Tuesday, March 27, 2018                                         Our Meetings are Co-sponsored By 
Refreshments at 7:00pm  ~ Meeting Starts at 7:30pm     
John S. Ridout Auditorium at the S. Walter Stewart Library 
170 Memorial Park Avenue 
Special Guest Speaker: Richard Fiennes Clinton 
Topic: Toronto in the 1950’s 
Opener By: MAEVE PESTONJI – Winner of thr 2018 Agnes Macphail Speaking Contest 

 

mailto:eyhs@eastyork.org
http://www.eastyork.org/eyhs.html


THANK YOU, RON AND WANDA! 
 

The East York Historical Society would like to acknowledge and thank Ron and 

Wanda Chamberlain for all that you do for us in managing our facebook page.   

 

We hope our members are regularly checking out our page.   

To find it, please search in your facebook:  East York Historical Society 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/144715709718/ 

 
 

IMPORTANT NOTE TO OUR MEMBERS: 
 

The East York Historical Society is still looking for a nice permanent home in East York 
for its growing Archives. Contact us at EYHS e-mail eyhs@eastyork.org 
 

 

Now it’s Carol Burtin 
Fripp’s turn as Agnes 
Macphail Award winner 

 
Mayor John Tory with Carol Burtin-Fripp  

and Lorna Krawchuk 
 

Leaside activist Carol Burtin Fripp said she is 
flattered to receive this year’s Agnes Macphail 
Award. 
 
Toronto and East York Community Council accepted 
the recommendation from the Agnes Macphail 
Recognition Committee on Feb. 5 to name Burtin 
Fripp as the award winner. 
 
Burtin Fripp said she knew the award well, having 
nominated former East York mayor and MP Alan 
Redway for the award in 2013. She currently serves 
as co-president of the Leaside Property Owners 
Association with 2008 Agnes Macphail honouree 
Geoff Kettel. But she was not expecting to receive 
the award herself, she said in a phone interview. 
She understands she was nominated by community 
members, including former community newspaper 

publisher Harry Goldhar and former East York 
councillor Norman Crone, Burtin Fripp said. 
 
The award was established by the Borough of East 
York in 1994 in honour of Agnes Macphail (1890–
1954), an organizer and progressive politician who 
was the first woman elected to Parliament in Canada. 
She was also one of the two first women elected to 
the provincial legislature, representing York East 
riding, which included much of East York. Recently 
her image has appeared on the Canadian $10-bill. 
 
The Agnes Macphail Award annually recognizes an 
outstanding volunteer living within the boundaries of 
the former borough. Burtin Fripp is the 25th recipient 
of the award. 

 Join us for the Agnes Macphail Ceremony as we honour Carol Burtin-Fripp 
Saturday, March 24, 2018 @ 7:00 PM 

East York Civic Centre, 850 Coxwell Avenue 
True Davidson Council Chamber…    

Refreshments will be served 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/144715709718/
mailto:eyhs@eastyork.org
http://streeter.ca/leaside/news/now-its-burtin-fripps-turn-as-agnes-macphail-award-winner/
http://streeter.ca/leaside/news/now-its-burtin-fripps-turn-as-agnes-macphail-award-winner/


Landmark for East York Black History as          
lane named after Stanley G. Grizzle 

Posted Feb 21, 2018  
By Gary Webb-Proctor, East York Chronicle 
 
Pancheta (Pat) Barnett at TEYCC meeting talking about naming of 
Stanley G. Grizzle Lane. -SCREEN CAPTURE 
 
The life and influence of a “powerful and significant” force in the 
East York and Ontario black community is about to get another 
signpost —literally— marking the memory and legacy of the 
late Stanley G. Grizzle. 
 
With February being Black History Month, the decision today by the Toronto and East York Community 
Council to name a laneway after him near where he lived and raised his family is “perfect timing,” East York 
Historical Society president Pancheta (Pat) Barnett told the meeting at which it was unanimously approved. 

 
Stanley G. Grizzle -BLACKPAST.ORG 
 
The laneway runs northerly from the TTC subway station on Main Street to 
Doncaster Avenue and, his daughter Pamela told the meeting, was where 
“I cut through to get to Hope United Church on Sundays and played over 
many years” growing up in the family home at 231 Chisholm Avenue and 
living in the area for 60 years. 
 
One of East York’s most notable historical personages, Mr. Grizzle, who 
passed away at age 97 in November of 2016, was the first black person to 

run for the provincial legislature (in the old York East riding in the area) and the first black Citizenship Court 
judge as well as a recipient of both the Order of Canada and the Order of Ontario. 
 
 

Poster for CCF Stanley G. Grizzle CCF candidacy in York East -VIRTUAL 
MUSEUM OF CANADA 

 
Grizzle, who was active in the Toronto chapter of the Brotherhood of Sleeping 
Car Porters Union in his youth while working for a railroad, was later 
“responsible for bringing black workers into the local labour movement” Ward 31 
Councillor Janet Davis told the meeting, and worked for many years for 
the Ontario Labour Relations Board. 
 
“He was an incredible leader in the black community,” Ms. Davis said.  “He was 
very interesting and obviously had a very powerful and significant role in all the 
things he did.”  His activities also included advocating for racial equality and 
while president of the local BSCP got the Canadian Pacific Railway to open its 
management ranks to black employees for the first time. 

 
Pamela Grizzle tells TEYCC she is touched 
and honoured by naming of lane after her father. -SCREEN CAPTURE 
 
In 2007 a Main Street park across from the subway station was named for 
him, and many documents and other artifacts he had accumulated over 
the years have been placed with the Toronto Archives and the Canadian 
Archives, Davis noted. 
 

Continued on next page… 

http://blackpast.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=231+Chisholm+Avenue&entry=gmail&source=g


 
Ms. Grizzle said she was “thrilled to death” that the laneway naming is now coming about because she “has so 
many great memories of that area” and that “Dad would be thrilled if he was alive,” she added. 
 
Mr. Grizzle’s grand-daughter, Mosadi Brown, who told the meeting that she “had a special relationship” with 
him, said that “I’ve got goosebumps; it really 
does mean a lot to have this recognition of 
his life and his legacy.” 
 
It can be expected an unveiling ceremony 
will be held in the laneway sometime this 
spring or early summer, when an historical 
plaque will be also be installed along with 
the signposts, Davis said. 

 
The soon to be named Stanley G. 
Grizzle Lane looking north from TTC 
property –GOOGLE 
 
 
 

 

EAST YORK HISTORICAL SOCIETY MAIN PRESENTER  
FOR THE EVENING OF MARCH 27, 2018 

 
Mr. Richard Fiennes Clinton 
Topic: Toronto in the 1950"s 
 
Mr. Richard Fiennes Clinton has had a long association with Toronto History, 
and has also been a frequent speaker at lecture series. In addition to giving 
historical tours for the general public, and for special events like the CNE and 
Doors open Toronto, he delivers a number of illustrated talks on just about 
every aspect of Toronto's History. 
 
Mr. Fiennes Clinton is also the author of a recent book, Muddy York, a Look 
back at Toronto's earliest history. 
 
 

 
ALSO JOINING US… 
 
Miss MAEVE PESTONJI...Winner of the 2018 Agnes Macphail Speaking Contest 
on the evening of February 15, 2018.  Maeve is grade 8,  St. Anselm Catholic 
School  Topic: "ME TOO" - THE WORDS THAT CHANGED EVERYTHING" 
 
 
MAEVE PESTONJI - 13-year-old Maeve Pestonji is a Grade 8 student at St. 
Anselm School. She lives in Leaside with her parents and her beloved schnoodle, 
Albus (named after Albus Dumbledore, of Harry Potter fame). In her spare time, 
Maeve loves to read; she is addicted to everything Harry Potter and, more 
recently, has become a fan of the Murdoch Mysteries series by Canadian author 
Maureen Jennings. Maeve is also a big sports enthusiast. She plays soccer with 
the East York Soccer Club, swims with the North York Aquatic Club and runs with 
the Central Toronto Athletic Club. Next year, she is looking forward to attending St. 
Patrick Catholic Secondary School in East York. 



TRENDING NOW>>> 
 

Saturday, March 10, 2018  Canadian (Etobicoke) Douglas Bruce Ford Jnr. 
(Nov. 20, 1964-) won the Leadership of the Conservative Party of Ontario.  His 
father, Doug Ford Sr. grew up in East York and attended East York Collegiate.   
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, May 19, 2018  American Rachel Meghan Markle  
(August 4, 1981-)  5'7" will wed British Prince (Henry) Harry of Wales..(Sept. 15, 
1984) 6'2".  The “Suit” actor of six years resided at 10 Yarmouth Road in Toronto.   

 
 
 
 
Wednesday, Feb. 21, 2018  American William (Billy) Franklin Graham (Nov. 7, 
1918-Feb.21, 2018).  Evangelist 6'3" passed away 
 
 
 

 
Black Rights Activist VIOLA DESMOND to be first Canadian Woman  
to appear on the country's $10. bill which will be circulated in the Autumn 
2018.  Seeing here in photo is Viola Desmond's 89 year old sister Wanda 
Robson holds a new $10.00 bill on March 10, 2018... 

 
 
 

Stephen William Hawking CH CBE FRS FRSA was an English theoretical 
physicist, cosmologist, author, and Director of Research at the Centre for 
Theoretical Cosmology within the University of Cambridge.    
Born January 8, 1942 to March 14, 2018 at age 76.  RIP 
 
 

CORRECTIONS from the January 2018 Newsletter: 
 
Newsletter of the East York Historical Society page 2 
BE PART OF THE FIRST PARLIAMENT EVENT 
Feb. 6, 2018 @ 6:30 pm:  Lecture location changed from Enoch Turner Schoolhouse to venue Market Tent at 125 the 

Esplanade directly South of Lawrence Market >Feb.6, 2018 @ 6:40 pm. 
 
Page 3...Lynn Ridout daughter of Former EYHS President  - John S. Ridout on Nov. 28, 2017-AGM (and not 2018).. 

 
East York Historical Society 2018 Start of Outreach Events 

March      24              Agnes Macphail Community Service Award (East York) – 7pm 
May         26 & 27     Doors Open Toronto @ Todmorden Mills – 10am to 5pm 
July          1               - Canada Day Parade & Event @ Stan Wadlow Park...EYHS Archive Table –  

meet at Dieppe Park 9am 
September 23  Todmorden Annual Harvest Festival – 12pm to 4pm 
 
 

https://maps.google.com/?q=125+the+Esplanade&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=125+the+Esplanade&entry=gmail&source=g


SAVE THESE DATES: 2018 
THE EAST YORK HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
IS PLANNING AHEAD.   REFRESHMENTS 
ARE ALWAYS SERVED 
  

Wednesday, April 25, 2018 @ 2 pm 
Speaker: Ulana Baluk 

Topic:      The Renewed Todmorden 
 

Tuesday, May 29, 2018 @ 7PM 
Presenter: Paul Farrelly, Chair, Toronto-East 

York Community Preservation Panel       
Topic:  The Frank O’Connor House 

 
Tuesday, September 25, 2018 @ 7PM 

Presenter:  Artist Phil Cote MFA – Artist of 
“The Gathering of the Clans, 2015”  See 

table outdoors at Todmorden Mills) 
Topic:  TBA 

 
Wednesday, October 24, 2018 @ 2PM 

Presenter:  Sandra McNamara 
Topic:  Life and Times of United Empire 

Loyalists 
 

Tuesday, November 27, 2018 - AGM 
Speaker:  Ron Brown 

Topic:  East York 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPDATE:  RENDERING for the 
Future Laird Station... 
 
A view of Laird Station: http://thecrosstown.ca/the-project/stations-and-
stops/laird-station 
  
President Pat Barnett attended the LRT exhibit at the Science Centre 
on March 11, 2018.  The view is in the vicinity of Laird & Eglinton 
Avenue 
 
 

WE RECYCLE>>> 
The EYHS recycle all its EY Inklings Newsletters of the EYHS by returning to the meetings or 

passing on to neighbours and friends 
 

WELCOME TO OUR 
NEW MEMBERS 

 

Rima Berns-McGown 
Bruce Buchanan 
Joanne Valliere 

 

THE EYHS IS PLEASED TO 
ANNOUNCE OUR 

2019 MEETING DATES 
 

February 20, 2019 @ 2 pm 
Speaker & Topic TBA 

 
April 17, 2019 @ 2 pm 
Speaker & Topic  TBA 

 
October 16, 2019 @ 2 pm 

Speaker & Topic  TBA 
 

January 29, 2019 
Presenter/Speaker.  Ms. Sheila White 
Topic: The Life and Times of Canada's 

First Black Opera Singer - "PORTIA 
WHITE".   

Opened by COC Opera Soloist 
 

March 26, 2019 
Presenter/Speaker:  

Dr. John Cooper,  MA., EdD. 
Topic:  "His Family of East York" 
Donated family Artifacts to EYHS 

 
May 28, 2019 

Presenter/Speaker Ms. Muriel Lennox 
Topic:     "HORSES..." 

 
September 25, 2019 

Presenter & Speaker  Mr. Trevor 
Parkins-Sciberras 

Topic:  "Transit Bricks" 
 

November  27, 2019 
AGM 

Presenter & Speaker TBA 

 

GET YOUR  
VERY OWN  

EAST  
YORK  
FLAG 

 
The East York 

Historical Society 
has them for sale.  
To purchase your 

flag(s), Call 
Margaret McRae 

@ 416-429-7821 
 

Happy Easter 

from the EYHS 
 

http://thecrosstown.ca/the-project/stations-and-stops/laird-station
http://thecrosstown.ca/the-project/stations-and-stops/laird-station
tel:(416)%20429-7821


East York Historical Society General Meeting 
In celebration of Black History 

Tuesday evening, January 30, 2018 
Summary by Jeffrey Brown, Secretary, EYHS 

 
Pat Barnett, President of East York Historical Society opened the meeting with special acknowledgement of 
new members who joined the society since the previous meeting. 
 
She then called upon the members to share any important announcements about upcoming events. 
 
Pat then announced that she received a special acknowledgement from The Right Honourable Justin P. J. 
Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, promoting the EYHS Black History Month event. 
 
A representative from the office of Nathaniel Erskine-Smith, Liberal MP for Beaches-East York (Ontario) read 
the acknowledgement. 
 
Pat Barnett also presented the 2017 EYHS certificate of appreciation to Lifetime Member Hon. Alan Redway, 
former Mayor of East York, recognizing his dedication and hard work in serving the East York Historical 
Society. 
 
There was a string performance by grade 7 and 8 students from Sistema Toronto (Jane and Finch) in support 
of Black History Month. 
 
Next up was our special guest presenter, Stanley E. Grizzle, son of the late Judge Stanley G. Grizzle 
(November 18, 1918 – November 12, 2016), who spoke about the Grizzle Family of East York. 
 
Ms. Mosadi Brown, granddaughter of the late Judge Stanley G. Grizzle, also shared some very informative 
and poignant moments of her life with her grandfather. 
 
The meeting was hugely attended by many members of EYHS, guests, family of Stanley G, Grizzle, and 
several dignitaries including Janet Davis, City Councillor, Ward 31, Beaches-East York; Arthur Potts, Liberal 
Ontario MPP Beaches-East York, and Honourable Alan Redway, PC, QC, former Mayor of East York. 
 

 

HON. ALAN REDWAY'S summary of Doug Gibson  
Presenter on February 21, 2018 - Canadian Authors’ Links to East York. 

 
On Wednesday afternoon, February 21st, Douglas 
Gibson, long time editor of McClelland and Stewart 
book publishers and a recent recipient of the Order of 
Canada, took the members of the EYHS on a voyage 
across Canada from coast to coast to coast stopping 
at each city or community to highlight a great 
Canadian novelist who lived or did their writing there. 
 
Missing from his talk were some of their connections 
with the former Borough of East York. Margaret 
Atwood, for instance, grew up in Bennington Heights 
and described many of her East York neighbours in 
her early books. Terry Fallis grew up on Parkhurst 
Blvd. in East York and still lives in the former 
Borough on Crandall Road. Lucy Maud 
Montgomery’s son Dr. MacDonald lived for many 
years at the corner of Bessborough Drive and 
Glenvale Blvd. in the former Borough of East York. 

 
McClelland and Stewart itself was at one time located 
in the O’Connor industrial area while one of its former 
owners, Avi Bennett who also lived in Bennington 
Heights and use to get after me as his Alderman to 
improve the Bennington Heights tennis courts, was 
earlier in his illustrious career together with his father 
and brother the owners of Principal Investments 
which redeveloped the former Ford and later the 
Nash, Rambler automobile assembly plant in East 
York south of the Danforth at Victoria Park Avenue, 
into what is now Shoppers World Danforth. 
 
Despite all that, Mr. Gibson’s presentation was both 
enlightening and enjoyable 
 

 URGENT NEED -- HELP US AT OUR MEETINGS…  The East York Historical Society would 
appreciate any assistance.  We are looking for someone who might be interested in helping us as 
our Refreshments Convenor.  If you’re interested speaking to President Pat at the meeting or e-mail 

us eyhs@eastyork.org 

mailto:eyhs@eastyork.org


President Pat’s Spotlight 
Sandra McNamara 
 
Sandra McNamara UE graduated from York University in 
1983 with a combined Applied Mathematics and Earth 
Science Degree as a Geophysicist. She worked in the 
field, as well as doing research, to which she has had a 
couple papers published.  While at PGW she oversaw the 
digitization of the African Airbourne Magnetic Maps; 
presented a paper in Tanzania and worked on the 
compilation of the Ontario Aeromagnetic Maps.  For the 
past 24 years she has been a stay at home mom. 
 
Always having an active and inquisitive mind, Sandra 
began to focus her research skills to the genealogy of her 
father’s side of the family always keeping in mind her 
Grandmother saying “I come from a strong Loyalist 
stock.”  Looking through the names and dates, it became 
apparent that her Grandmother was correct.  Delving back 
to founding families of New Jersey, (who moved from 
Rhode Island), combined with the early settlers of New 
York, Sandra discovered that after five generations, these 
same families moved during and after the Revolutionary 
War to become some of the founding families along the 
shores of Lake Erie in Norfolk County. 
 
To honour her Grandmother, Clara Leone Woolley 
Brookfield, Sandra found proofs and documentation that 
their land in Shrewsbury, Monmouth Co., New Jersey was 
confiscated and sold.  Searching for the ties that bonded 
her to those ancestors, she proved to Daniel Woolley in 
2012.  A Loyalist family that was not on the UELAC 
directory was being recognized. Sandra has also proven to 
Isaac Gilbert (2012). 
 
Sandra joined the East York Historical Society in 2016, 
and is becoming an actively involved member.  Her 
interest in East York can be traced back to her Great-great 
grandparents, Margaret Ann Elizabeth Pedlar who arrived 
as a young girl of 8 in 1854 with her parents John Pedlar 
and Grace Rowcliffe.   Ann’s future husband, George 
Arnold arrived three years afterwards at the age of 14 
years.  Currently, I am uncertain as to whether he travelled 
with or without his parents, as there is a discrepancy to his 
age (which would indicate either his year of arrival is off by 
three or he was actually 11 when coming to Canada); 
however by the time of his marriage in 1871 both his 
parents, George Arnold and Eliza Pomphrett were living in 
East York.   
 
Family history has it that there was once a blacksmith 
shop on the northeast corner of Broadview and Danforth 
(where the Bank of Commerce now stands).  Unable to 
pay the back taxes in the depression, the land was 
confiscated by the city and lost to the family.  Often I have 

wondered if the small space 
where the MacDonald’s is next to 
the bank may have been where 
the shop was located, and the stables where the bank now 
sits.  I can easily picture this, as the chimney stack from 
the MacDonald’s is old, the building size about the space a 
blacksmith ship would take up. 
 
Actively involved in various groups and associations: 
2011-2016 - Member Governor Simcoe Branch, UELAC 
2013-2016 - VP Governor Simcoe Branch, UELAC 
2012, 2016-present - Associate member of Grand River 
Branch, UELAC 
2013 - Attended UELAC Annual Conference, Toronto, ON 
2013-2016 - Volunteered to update UELAC directory from 
original files 
2016-present - Member of Toronto Branch, UELAC 
2016-present - Member York Pioneers 
2016-present - Member of Fort Plain Museum 
2016-present - Member of East York Historical Society 
 
Expanding her family trees and interests through ancestry, 
while making numerous friendships with members of the 
above groups and by researching through Facebook, she 
believes in helping people discover their past.  
 
Sandra’s latest endeavour is researching into “The 
Declaration of Dependence”.  This important, yet relatively 
unknown document was signed in late November of 1776 
in New York.  Upon this important, yet relatively unknown 
document, are the signatures of 547 persons who wished 
to express their Loyalty to the Crown – 491 more 
signatures than the Declaration of Independence. By 
signing this petition, they effectively were signing a death 
penalty if the new country of America was formed.    
To fully understand Sandra’s interest, enthusiasm and 
dedication to research, you are invited to join “Loyalist in 
depth study” at the following link 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/314284268927605/?ref
=bookmarks , a Facebook Research group which is 
initiated and co-administers. 
 
Sandra  has just  begun  her  new  career  presenting  
historical  and  genealogy  papers, with speaking 
engagements  in   Mattawa,  Toronto, Brantford , Ajax and 
Hamilton.  Presentations in Brantford, Toronto and Niagara 
in early 2018 have met with success and more are  
scheduled for Brampton, Dundas, Woodstock and 
Napanee.   
Thanks, Sandra for your ongoing support to EYHS! -president 

 
Sandra McNamara UE 

416 697-6606 - themcnamaras.sm@gmail.com

"Sandra McNamara will be presenting at 2 pm on the 
Afternoon Discussion Meeting, WEDNESDAY, October 24, 2018..." 

Topic:  "Life and Times of the United Empire Loyalist" 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/314284268927605/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/groups/314284268927605/?ref=bookmarks
mailto:themcnamaras.sm@gmail.com


The Dentonia Park - Massey 
Connection 
Featured on I’m from East York – Facebook Page 
By: Glen Heffron, East York 
 
On the west side of Dentonia Park, east of Dawes 
Road just north of Danforth Avenue, you may be able 
to see this plaque on a post underneath a tree. 
Erected by the East York Historical Society in 2006, it 
tells how the farm became integrated into our city 
over the years. Here's the plaque text: 
 
In 1897, Walter Massey, President of Massey-Harris 
Company, purchased about 100 hecta acres of land 
to establish an experimental farm. Walter named the 
farm "Dentonia Park" after his wife, Susan Marie 
Denton. The farm produced eggs and poultry as well 
as trout. Dentonia was also the home of a prized 
dairy herd that sparked the formation of the City Dairy 
Company. The City Dairy produced the first 
pasteurized milk in Canada, which helped to combat 
tuberculosis and typhoid fever among Toronto 
children. In 1901, Walter Massey passed away after 
contracting typhoid fever, but Susan continued to 
operate Dentonia Park Farm well after his death. 
Walter's brother, Chester (and his children Vincent 
and Raymond) and Susan's children (Ruth, Madeline, 
Dorothy and Denton) also lived at Dentonia. The 
Goulding Estate was built in 1921 for Dorothy 
Massey Goulding. 
 
In the benevolent tradition of the Massey family, 
Susan donated 25 hecta acres of Dentonia, in 
memory of her husband, to the City of Toronto 
around 1926, for use as a public park to be named "Dentonia Park". Susan generously donated her home (a 
100 room home built in 1914) along with 16 hecta acres of Dentonia, to Crescent School (an independent 
school for boys) in 1933. Until Susan's death in 1938, she continued to live at Dentonia with her daughter 
Madeline. 
 
Crescent School operated at Dentonia until 1969 when it moved to Bayview Ave and the property was 
developed into the Crescent Town neighbourhood. Prior to 1900, the neighbourhood south of the Massey 
Farm developed, a portion of which became part of East York Township in 1924. Many other residential and 
recreational areas were created out of the Dentonia Park Farm, including the City of Toronto's Dentonia Park 
Golf Course and part of Taylor Creek Park. The Dentonia Athletic Field continues to serve the community with 
a soccer field, baseball diamond, basketball court, cricket pitch, splash pad and playground. 

    
GREAT NEWS: 

Borough of East York Chain 

of office to be installed at 

East York Civic Centre soon 



EYHS Board of Directors – 2018 
Back row:  Pat Barnett, President; Justin  Van Dette, Director;                     

Chris Theofilogiannakos , Director; Margaret McRae, Past President;  
Chris Salamond, Director 

Front Row:  Ron Chamberlain, Director; Ron Brown, Vice President;  

Val Dodge, Treasurer; Jeffrey Brown, Secretary 

ABOUT THE EAST YORK 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY  

The East York Historical Society was 

formed in 1980 and incorporated in 1981 

as a non-profit corporation affiliated with 

the Ontario Historical Society to bring 

together people interested in the diverse 

heritage of East York, to research, retain, 

preserve and present historical data 

pertaining to the region.   

 

Meetings of the East York Historical 

Society are generally held on the last 

Tuesday of January, March, May, 

September and November at the S. Walter Stewart Library (northwest corner of Memorial Park and Durant 

Avenues) at 7:00pm and include an illustrated presentation on a subject of historical interest.  Our meetings are 

co-sponsored by the Toronto Public Library.   

 

INTERESTED IN THE EAST YORK HISTORICAL SOCIETY, CONTACT US: 
 

Pancheta (Pat) Barnett 

President, East York Historical Society 

E-Mail: eyhs@eastyork.org - Web:  www.eastyork.org/eyhs.html 

 

EXECUTIVE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Pancheta Barnett, President  Ron Brown, Vice President   Val Dodge, Treasurer 

Jeffrey Brown, Secretary  Margaret McRae, Past President  Ron Chamberlain, Director 

Chris Theofilogiannakos, Director Christopher Salmond, Director  Justin Van Dette, Director 
 

Visit our new facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/144715709718 

 

HELP PRESERVE THE HISTORY OF EAST YORK BY  

BECOMING A MEMBER OF THE EAST YORK HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 

Help strengthen the History of East York by becoming a member of the East York Historical Society.  Provide 

us with your ideas and know more about the great community that we live in.  Your membership helps us to 

keep you informed and organize events that educate the residents of East York. 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________ Postal Code: _______________________ 

Phone No._______________________________ E-Mail: ___________________________________________ 

New members and guests are always welcome.  The fees for 2018 are: 

Single - $15  Family - $20  Student - $7  Organization - $50 
 

Bring cash to our next meeting or mail us a cheque payable to the “East York Historical Society” to: 

East York Historical Society, 107 Cambridge Avenue, Toronto, ON, M4K 2L7  

 

 [    ]   YES!!!  Please add me to your e-mail distribution list – help save a tree! 

 

mailto:eyhs@eastyork.org
http://www.eastyork.org/eyhs.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/144715709718

